Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

12th September  2016
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
David Robb, Ruth Harris, Sue Hoyle, Peter Clay, Jill Robson, Mary McCormack, Annette Day, Lesley Arragon, Jean-Claude Arragon, Gill Briggs, Delia Haywood, Dr Mani, Jacqui Yates, Dr Asalu.
Apologies:
Jenny Spencer.
1. From the Surgery
a) Staff News – we now have two secretaries and a new receptionist.  
b) CQC Inspection Update – guidance from the special measures team is in place and the process is progressing steadily.  It was pointed out that the PPG had just emailed the CQC about their visit and mentioned how long the PPG were left waiting and then how everything seemed rushed. It also seemed  that the CQC  had not read beforehand about the activities of the PPG. The PPG were waiting for a response. 

There were less complaints about the Lepton Chemist.

c) Healthwatch  – Have revisited and collected more feedback which can be viewed on the Healthwatch website and feedback was positive.

 The family and friends test is still going well.    
2. PPG Initiatives
The PPG did raise some funds which has helped in several ways.  The health walks are still going well with a reasonable attendance.  The normal one hour walk was too much for some people so on  a trial basis for the months of August and October a shorter walk has also been planned, this is 30-40 mins on the flat so as to avoid steep climbs and stiles.  
Our mindfulness tutor Mr Tim Moore (who only charges for costs ie for venues and materials and is not profit making} had problems accessing the surgery to promote his courses. The September courses were cancelled due to lack of numbers. It was suggested therefore that we introduce short taster sessions on the days the surgery are closed for training and then the waiting room can be used and  we don’t have to cover the hire of a venue. People are more likely to sign up for a longer course once they have had a session and know more about mindfulness.
The local council is making money available in the form of grants for the “It’s up to you” programme.  The grants are £100 per person or £500 for a group.  There will be a vote for the best iniatives in the Lepton Scout Hut on the 16th October, anyone can attend and vote.   Our role will be to support Tim Moore.  

3. CCG Initiative
It is intended to increase the number of patients online.  At Lepton, so far, out of a customer base of 7000, approx 1500 are now online.  Only 81 are on patient records so far.  The need for confirmation of ID is slowing the process down.  At this years flu clinics we could try to use this opportunity to increase the level of patients online.  The dates for flu clinics are as follows, at Lepton 8th and 22nd October and at Kirkheaton 8th and 15th October.  
4. Feedback from CCG Meeting September 1st 
The Right Care, Right Time, Right Place survey has now finished.  There will be a stakeholders meeting on 13th September and the final decision will be made in October at Cedar Court.

All surgeries in Greater Huddersfield will have been inspected by the CQC soon.

As the finances of the CCG are in debit an effort is to be made to balance the budget within  12 months.  There will have to be choices in the types of medicines eg, gluten free prescriptions, over the counter, some operations and access to some treatments eg IVF will have to be limited.  

At present there is an ongoing survey regarding the use of 999/111 service. 

There is also a review of leaflets and posters being sent to surgeries, only 6 surgeries have so far replied, our manager John is to co-ordinate this for the Lepton and Kirkheaton surgeries.
5. Date of Next Meeting and AGM
December 5th 2016 at 7.00pm, Lepton Surgery.
